Pictorial survey of A377 between Crediton and Exeter
1. Why/When
In spring 2014 Sustrans asked for a survey to be conducted to address the feasibility of constructing a cycle path alongside the A377 between Crediton and Exeter. In places the existing road is wide and has wide verges alongside it so putting a cycle path alongside it would be straightforward, although it is noted that it is desirable for there to be clear separation between the road and the cycle path. In other places the existing road is narrow and has hedges and/or banks on either side so putting a cycle path alongside it would be very difficult. Rather than make a series of measurements of the road and verges it was thought easier and potentially more useful to categorise the road in a subjective manner supported by photographs. The intention was that at least one photograph would be taken along each stretch which fell into a particular category.
2. Who
The photographs were taken by Bob Lunnon and mostly feature Laura Conyngham who appears with a bicycle which is supposed to give a horizontal scale.
3. What
The map has pointers which can be clicked on and then a photograph for that location pops up. Note that the map is colour coded with red indicating that putting the path close to the road would be impossible, yellow indicating that putting the path close to the road would be difficult and green indicating that putting the path close to the road would be possible.


4. Later developments
There were significant cuts in funding for charities including Sustrans after the survey was requested, so no further action was taken by them. However in 2015 the Boniface Trail Association was formed and over the years this has drawn up plans for a joint use path between Crediton and Exeter. In places this is for a path close to the A377, in places this is for a path further from the A377, and at the two ends of the route no definite plans have been made. Essentially on the map if red or yellow is shown, the path is some distance from the A377, if green is shown the path is close to the road. The planned path is for the portion of the road from photo 13 (Smallbrook, grid reference 864989) to photo 35(Newbridge, grid reference 900967).
